
Item H1
Request of Lee Meents for Approval of Manufactured Home Park 
Permit at 3842 W. Old Highway #30.
Mr. Lee Meents has submitted an application for approval of a Manufacture Home Park at 
3842 W. Old Hwy. #30. This request is to reopen the existing facility subject to past 
regulations and not be required to comply with the current provisions specified in the City 
Code. This property is the site of  the former Bill's Mobile home Park which was closed and 
vacated by a consent judgment on July 16, 2001. The facility had not obtained a valid permit 
to operate since 1999 and had several continuing code violations and minimum housing 
concerns with the dwellings on the site.
With the closing of the park in 2001 and the fact that a valid permit to operate a park for the 
last three years was not obtained any " Grandfather Rights" have been sacrificed. The 
provisions of City Code Chapter 21 are applicable and were identified in a letter to Mr. 
Meents on July 10,2002. 
The application being incomplete and not addressing the requirement specified in the City 
Code this item is presented for Council consideration as is.
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